Holme Parish Council News
I hope you found the Annual Parish Meeting interesting.  It is always great to hear about the varied activities which make up our little village community. Some of the reports given are published here for those of you who did not attend and any late ones will be here next month. 
I have some jubilee mugs still to distribute – please email me, they are for children in school year 6 and younger. 
Elections are upon us. The election for County Council and District Council seats is on Thursday 5 May and the Polling Station is the Admiral Wells function room, open from 7am till 10pm. For the Parish Council we had 9 nominations for 9 seats so everyone will gain a seat and I will introduce the new Councillors next month after the election date has passed.
Sadly the green bin at the cemetery has been vandalised over the Easter holiday – someone has sawn off the wheels with a hacksaw! I am exasperated - why would anyone do that?  Apart from being criminal damage, what use are wheels from a Council wheelie bin? The bin was found in the ditch.   Please take your waste home for the moment, please don’t put green waste in the black bin – the volunteers who empty the bins do not need to be sorting out the contents. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Finally a reminder to concentrate on picking up all dog poo, especially in the Church field as well as around the village, on the Spinney path and on the verges. Put it in any village bin or take it home! DO NOT leave bagged poo about or hang it on trees!
Janice Osborn, Clerk to Holme Parish Council 
01487 831451  holmeparishclerk@gmail.com

